
 

 

TOWN OF GREENFIELD BOARD MEETING ~ Wednesday, January, 8, 2020 
  

MEMBERS PRESENT Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm. 

STAFF PRESENT Clerk Stacy Burns and Treasurer Mary Leuck  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM at N1800 Town Hall Road, La Crosse, WI by Chair Tom Jacobs with the Pledge 

of Allegiance.  
Minutes from the December 11, 2019 meeting were read by Clerk Burns, Motion to approve as read by 

Supervisor Neubauer, 2nd by Supervisor Timm, all approved 3-0. 
Treasurer Report read by Treasurer Leuck, noting highlights, motion to approve as read by Supervisor Timm, 

after adding the $90,000 loan, 2nd by Supervisor Neubauer, all approved 3-0. 
Road Report, Clarence Court agreed to the $1,500 to the town, the paperwork is still in process.  The attorney 

has also been contacted regarding Clements Road; town is taking the next steps to move forward on this project. 
FEMA check for 2018 event was received, this should complete the process.  Paperwork is still in the works for 

the 2019 event.  
Recycling Center bids – Gary Hougom from Hilltopper went through his bid, and Jeff Holmquist went through the 

Harter bid.  After discussion, and comparing bids, Supervisor Timm made a motion to contract with Hilltopper for 
another 3 years, 2nd by Supervisor Neubauer, all approved 3-0. 

Coon Valley Farmer’s Telephone company, Travis and Brad briefly talked about their company and that they are 
moving into the area.  People are asking for their fiber optic service.  They want the town to be aware, the plan this 
summer is to go from Kirchner road, through St. Joseph and then out to Bahr road.  They want to check right of ways, 
water, sewer, etc.  There were no concerns from the public.   

Fire Department update, Shelby is still looking at maps with Coon Valley, they are trying to figure out the best 
ways to serve our community.  Once this is done, the contract will be finalized.  

Sanitary District – Town appoints people to the board.   There is currently at least one open board position.  
Chair Jacobs will discuss more with the chair of Sanitary District, Chuck Schams.  

Building Inspections – There were concerns about the availability of our building inspector; however, the town 
learned that someone else also helps when Bud Raymer is out of town.   
 Citizen Comments: Chad Wacker discussed with Chair Jacobs about combining 2 lots. There are no buildings on 
the lots, the Supervisors did not have any concerns.  Doug Ward would like permission to fix the culvert by his house, he 
would even pay for it. Chair Jacobs will talk to sanitary district and our workers and will get back to him. Tom Ludwigson 
talked about concrete at recycle center, the board asked if he was able to get some bids, Supervisor Timm will help him 
with this. Doug Ward also thanked the board for everything they do.  

Motion to adjourn to pay bills by Supervisor Neubauer at 7:46 PM, 2nd by Supervisor Timm, all approved, 3-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Stacy J Burns  
Town Clerk of Greenfield, La Crosse County 


